

November 2004

Del Aire Defender

Del Aire Neighborhood Watch Association (DANWA) P.O. Box 55558, Del City, OK 73155

Dates to remember

- DANWA Meetings are held at Sunnylane Southern Baptist Church, 3900
 Epperly, 7:00 pm, enter from the North side of the building on the Second Monday of the Month. (

 November 8th)
- C.E.R.T. GENERAL TRAINING MEETING, at 7:00 pm, Del City Community Center. (Nov 9th)
- Patrol Meeting—third Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm— Del City Courthouse (Nov 18th)



From the nominating committee:

Be advised that elections will be held December 2004 for the following officers: President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, Assistant Treasurer, and Patrol Cap-

tain. We need nominations for these officers to be turned in to me by December 1, 2004. You may use email, phone, snail mail or whatever means you desire to let me know who, or if, you would like to run for office. The election will be held at the DANWA General Meeting December 13th but you must have your nominations in to me by December 1, 2004. I respectfully request your participation in this effort as we continue to make DANWA one of the best, if not the best Neighborhood Watch in Del City.

Any DANWA member may participate and each member has a voting privilege. If you feel you could do something better or want to get your feet wet to see what is going on, come participate. This is a great organization to be a part of and we welcome your help and volunteering.

Very Respectfully,



(also part of the nominating committee)

A Gigantic <u>THANKS!!</u> to all who gave to the food bank October 16th. It was a beautiful morning for just being out and getting fresh air.

November 2004 Page I

For those who have Birthdays and Anni-

versaries this month, Happy Birthday and

/ or Happy Anniversary. If you have a

special wish for someone, send it in or email it. Editor

Happy Birthday to Terry on the 5th from Marsha

Happy Birthday to Eva Beebe







Crime Stats- September 2004

Larceny Reported: 1

47xx Del Porte 9/04 — auto license tag

Vandalism Reported: 2

46xx SE 37—9/9/04

44xx SE 39—9/11/04

Auto Burglary Reported: 0

Residence Burglary Reported: 2

46xx SE 42—9\8\04

43xx SE 43—9\20\04

Always be on the watch for suspicious happenings.

DANWA Officers & email for patrol and newsletter

Mike Hucks-President-672-2940

Email: Danwapatrol@aol.com

Frank Jones—Vice President—677-8102

Sharon Hendricks—Secretary—677-1886

Jim Gordon—Treasurer—672-6705

Rose Mary Bolton—Asst. Treas.—670-3690

Jimie Hendricks—Patrol Captain—677-1886

Email: ssnilla@aol.com

John Hirsh—Asst. Patrol Captain—670-3971

Joe Satterwhite—Newsletter Editor—672-0409

Email: danwanews@cox.net

District Captains: These are the people responsible for getting your newsletters to the block captains for delivery.

District 1: Steve Gold—670-2878

District 2: Ron McCall—677-7923

District 3: Jim Gordon—672-6705

District 4: Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971

Our printing is courtesy of the Community Action Agency 1900 NW 10th OKC

For Sale: BERNINA SERGER sewing machine. ALL attachments included. \$600.00 Cash

Please call 677-0026

Need Block Captain for Princess from Vickie to Del View - - contact Yvonne at 670-3971 **Need Block Captain** for Newport between Vickie and Delview - - Contact Steve at 670-2878

The block captain responsibilities are to take the newsletter to the door of the homes in his area to make sure our newsletter gets distributed to our people. Easy job, good exercise.

Page 2 November 2004

From your DANWA President:

Hello Neighbors,

October was a very busy month for DANWA. We went to Eagle Lake for the Del City National Night Out event, Orval Ray Towers for a nice dinner and we had a food drive for the Mid-Del food pantry. I would like to thank everyone who volunteered their time to these events making them a success.

Our October membership meeting was short for business because of all of these events but we did take the time to watch a short video on fire safety since October was Fire Prevention Month. This video covered some very important facts about fire safety and I hope those in the meeting went home and took a close look at their house. Soon all the holidays will be here and that means Christmas trees with all the lights. Please remember about overloading circuits and learn about Christmas tree safety. If going out of town for the holidays, please drive safe, take your time and watch the weather reports before leaving. Those that stay here needs to keep an eye out for your neighbors home. Someday they will return the favor.

Next month is when DANWA elects the officers for 2005. I encourage you all to take the time to get involved with DANWA and make a difference in the community we live in. Come to the December meeting and vote for who you would like to run DANWA. Hope to see everyone at the next membership meeting on November 8 at 7pm at Sunnylane Southern Baptist Church.

Mike Hucks

TROOP 60 Scout Corner

http://Members.cox.net/jslize9879./page1.htm

ON A TROOP NOTE...... Scout Corner

Troop 60 would like to thank all that saved their aluminum cans for us during the scheduled summer pick-up. We still will be collect cans all year long, just give me a call at 672-0633 and I will pick them up.

We are also conducting our popcorn fund raiser. If you would like some let me know and we will show you the flavors we have.

Our next camp-out is mid Oct at Camp Kick-a-Poo.

Mom, tired of you son hanging around with nothing to do? Bring him on down and see what we do. We still have openings in the Troop for 3 more scouts.

John S. Scout Master 672-0633

A "Flag Retirement Ceremony" will be performed at Choctaw Creek Park on November 11th at 6 pm. If you have never seen one of these ceremonies. The veterans will be honored and the public is invited...... see you there.

TAYLOR LAWN CARE USA, INC.

Mowing, Edging, Mulching, Scalping, Tree & Shrub Trimming, Over seeding, Sod Installation, Weed Control, Fertilizing, Landscape Installation & Design, Fall Clean-up, Leaf Removal, Snow Removal, Gutter Cleaning.

For a Free Estimate, Please Call & Leave a Message.

677-6257

3/05

NEWCOMER to Del City? We welcome you with open arms and want you to know that we are here to help you if you need us. This is a volunteer organization and we welcome those who want to help.

From the Patrol Captain Desk

Hello friends and neighbors:

Another month has passed, we have survived Halloween and are looking forward to Thanksgiving. Now is the time of the year to be very thoughtful about our surroundings. We are starting to get some cold mornings and want to have a little warmth in the house. Please check to insure your furnace is clean and the flame is burning a nice blue flame not a orange color. Did you change the batteries in your smoke detector when we came off day light savings time? Did you make sure the Smoke detector works OK? If you don't have a smoke detector please get one, if you feel you need assistance please call the Fire Department they are happy to provide assistance. If you think I'm a little over-board on the fire thing that is because I am really afraid of Fires. The crime static's for last month look better than normal, but I feel we are getting a little more vandalism than we need. The things I see are more graffiti on streets and signs and on the drainage ditches. If you see this happening report it please. I wish you a wonderful day and a good Thanksgiving. Please slow down in the school zones and think about our kids as they walk to and from school.

Jimie Hendricks

Patrol Captain—677-1886

YOU'RE INVITED TO ATTEND:

The Townsend Elementary Fall Carnival

When: November 4, 2004

Time 5:00 to 8:00 pm

Where: 40th and Epperly Dr. Del City

Please come & join us for an evening of games, prizes & food!!

All proceeds will benefit the Townsend Elementary Students.

Abundant Mini Storage

///// Now 2 locations to better serve you. \\\\\ DEL CITY'S PREMIER SELF STORAGE

Abundant Mini Storage - South 4321 S.E. 33rd Street Del City, OK 73115 Phone 677-0795

(Behind the Tag Agency Across from Sunnylane Cemetery)

Abundant Mini Storage - North 4301 VFW Drive Del City, OK 73115 Phone 677-0765

(1 block North of I-40 & Sunnylane)

On Site Managers

24 hr. Video Surveillance

Security Fence and Lighting

Email: ssnilla@aol.com

Boat & RV Storage Now Available

6/05

November 2004 Page 4

- A reader writes - <<<<In Case You Didn't Know >>>>

Keeping pit bull dogs is Prohibited in Del City. Article IV. Dogs, from the Del City Code Book Sec. 4-47. Keeping pit bull dogs is prohibited.

- (a) It shall be unlawful to keep, harbor, own or in any way possess within the corporate limits of the city any pit bull dog; provided, that pit bull dogs registered with the city within ten (10) days of June 3, 1991 may be kept within the city subject to the provisions of this section.
- (1) Pit bull dog defined.
 - a. The bull terrier breed of dog.
 - b. The Stafforshire Bull Terrier breed of dog.
 - c. The American Pit Bull Terrier breed of dog.
 - d. The American Stafforshire Terrier breed of dog.

For more information, this code is available from the city. There is much more to read about "leash and muzzle, confinement generally, confinement indoors, insurance, signs, identification photographs, reporting requirements, sale or transfer of ownership prohibited, registration, irrebuttable presumptions, and failure to comply".

From this, you might gather that the code is much to large for our newsletter to reprint.

If you are interested, I recommend going to the city to read this three page code and know your rights regarding this issue.

From a concerned reader.



Dana R. Dodson

Managing Director 4000 S.E. 29th St. Del City, OK 73115 405-677-8384 Fax 405-677-4070

11/04



DANWA Programs

Townsend Elementary projects

Orval Ray Towers visits

National Night Out special events

DANWA Kids ID

Safety Fairs

Support Del City parades

Halloween patrol with glow sticks for safety

Assist Fire and Police Departments in times of emergencies (accidents, Fires and missing Children, etc...)

Vandalism cleanup

Vacation house watch

Supports Boy Scout Troop 60

A SON CONTRACTOR OF THE SON CONTRACTOR OF TH

Celebrating 20 years serving our community!



Jack's Auto Service Center (Foreign &

Domestic) ASE Certified
Technicians

** We warrantee all
repairs**

Brakes—Electrical—Tune-Ups-

Transmissions—Front-ends—Engine Rebuilding—Computer Diagnosis—A/C Service & Repair—Carburetor Overhaul—Struts—Fuel Injection

670-1983

3120 S. Sunnylane Del City OK 73115 Hours M-F 8:00 am—6:00 pm

12/04

<u>NANNANNANNANNANNANNANNANNAN</u>

November 2004 Page 5



For Sale:

Admiral 18.6 cu ft frost free refrigerator with working icemaker, \$150.00, Sears Kenmore 70 Series heavy duty, super capacity gas dryer, \$150.00, Queen headboard with heavy duty bed frame, \$50.00, Blue Sleeper couch, \$20.00, Blue/Grey recliner, \$20.00. Call 677-3594 or 306-8697 and leave a message if no answer.

Complete Auto & Truck Repair— 24 Years Experience

<u>EMM+MM+MM+MM+MM+MM+MM+MM+MM+MM+MM+MM</u>



MIKE'S AUTO DIAGNOSTIC & REPAIR 4849 S.E. 29th **Del City, OK 73115**

Mike Grimmett Owner (405)670-7730

01/05

For Sale:

Washer and Electric Dryer, \$50.00 each Please call 672-6705

Are you ready to buy a GM automobile? Please allow me to pass your name to my friend at Hudiburg so he can set up a relaxing, enjoyable, appointment. Call Joe 672-0409

We received the following email from our Mayor

Dear Friends,

A young coupled here in Del City named William and Candice Moncrief came home this past Monday evening to fine that their home had been burglarized. Just two days earlier the couple had a baby shower but the thieves basically took everything that had for their new baby girl that is due in just 8 weeks along with all their electronic gear.

I just talked with Candice to see how they were doing and asked them what they needed and she says that anything would be greatly appreciated because the thieves took most of everything they had received at the shower.

If you would like to assist this family in any way please feel free to call William or Candice Moncrief at 605-5827. They live in Hartsdale addition and have lived in their home for only 2 months.

Thanks,

Brian E. Linley Mayor, City of Del City

405.670.4651

November 2004 Page 6

Honeymoon

A young couple got married and left on their honeymoon. When they got back, the bride immediately called her mother. "Well," said her mother "so how was the honeymoon?"

"Oh, mama," she replied, "the honeymoon was wonderful! So romantic..."Suddenly she burst out crying. "But, mama, as soon as we returned Sam started using the most horrible language -- things I'd never heard before! I mean, all these awful 4-letter words! You've got to come get me and take me home... PLEASE MAMA!"

"Sarah, Sarah," her mother said, "calm down! Tell me, what could be so awful? WHAT 4-letter words?"

"Please don't make me tell you, mama," wept the daughter, "I'm so embarrassed they're just too awful! COME GET ME, PLEASE!!!"

"Darling, baby, you must tell me what has you so upset... Tell your Mother these horrible 4-letter words!"

Still sobbing, the bride said, "Oh, mama...words like: Dust, Wash, Iron, Cook..."

A minister was completing a temperance sermon.

With great sentiment he said, "If I had all the beer in the world, I'd take it, and pour it into the river."

With even greater emphasis he said, "And if I had all the wine in the world, I'd take it, and pour it into the river."

And then finally, he said, "And if I had all the whiskey in the world, I'd take it, and pour it into the river."

The sermon complete, he then sat down.

The song leader stood, very cautiously, and announced with a smile,

"For our closing song, let us sing Hymn # 365: 'Shall We Gather at the River'.

C.E.R.T. News

The Del City Citizens Emergency Response Team (CERT) meets on the second Tuesday of each month at the Del City Community Center at 7:00 pm. We invite those who were part of CERT in the beginning and anyone who wishes to become a member to join us at our meetings. We will not meet in December this year. At our meeting on January 11, 2005 we will have elections to decide officers for the year of 2005. Please attend and help us get the new year started. Also in January starting on the 13th we will begin our new training classes. The training will include first aid, triage, fire suppression, light search and rescue, command post operation, etc. This is the same training received last year by several CERT members that was conducted by the State of Oklahoma Emergency Management office. Please join us for the elections and our future training programs. It isn't all work, we have fun doing our exercises.

John Setser

November 2004 Page 7